

STATE OF MINNESOTA

Office of Governor Tim Pawlenty

130 State Capitol • 75 Rev. Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. Boulevard • Saint Paul, MN 55155

August 11, 2009

Senator Larry Pogemiller Senate Majority Leader 2235 State Capitol Saint Paul, Minnesota 55155

Representative Margaret Anderson Kelliher Speaker of the House 463 State Office Building Saint Paul, Minnesota 55155

Dear Senator Pogemiller and Speaker Kelliher:

Thank you for your recent letter regarding plans for a "Minnesota Leadership Summit" in early September.

My Administration and I are declining the invitation to participate in your summit. As we have witnessed over the past year, DFL legislators have done a thorough job of admiring our state's budget difficulties, but have refused or been unable to take action to address them.

The state already has an annual "Minnesota Leadership Summit." It's called the legislative session and it lasts approximately five months. This past year, rather than taking timely and decisive action to deal with our budget deficit, the Legislature's DFL leadership wasted the first few months of the session. Passage of your final budget bills in the last few minutes before midnight on the final day of the session was indicative of how you managed the situation.

Rather than calling together former legislators and governors to rehash already established concerns, the Legislature's time would be better spent coming up with reasonable solutions, negotiating with my Administration, passing bills, and having them signed into law.

Sincerely,

Tim Pawlenty Governor

Voice: (651) 296-3391 or (800) 657-3717

Web site: http://www.governor.state.mn.us

Fax: (651) 296-2089

TDD: (651) 296-0075 or (800) 657-3598

An Equal Opportunity Employer

Printed on recycled paper containing 15% post consumer material